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Monday 18th September 

Year 5 trip to Cressing Temple 

Thursday 19th September 

Class 5W swimming 

Dear Parents/Carers 

I hope you have had an enjoyable summer holiday. We have 

had a calm and productive start to the 2019-20 academic 

year and our new children have settled in beautifully.   

This year we welcome three new staff: Mr Dan Brown has 

started as a class teacher in 6B; Mrs Helene Debattista has 

taken up post as a Higher Level Teaching Assistant in 5C 

and Mrs Claire Pearce has joined the administration team in 

the school office.  

There are several changes to note this year.  We have an 

exciting new curriculum and, following your comments in 

the Parental Curriculum Reviews last term, we will be 

sending home more information about the subjects taught 

each half-term to enable you to support your child with their 

learning. You will also receive details of their Maths topics 

and what you can do to help your child improve their Maths.   

In addition, following your feedback, we will be offering 

more after school sports clubs so that a higher number of 

children can have access to extra-curricular PE. There may 

be a charge for these clubs, but we hope they provide a 

wide range of sporting opportunities for our pupils. 

We will also be celebrating the success of our young 

learners more frequently.  In our Friday Celebration 

Assemblies, a child from each class will be chosen for their 

achievement each week. This will be recorded in the year 

group books, which will be available in Reception. Parents/

carers are welcome to attend our Friday assemblies, which 

take place at 9:00am each week. 

Next week, as part of our drive to improve reading, we are 

celebrating Roald Dahl Day on Friday 13th September. We 

are asking children and staff to dress up as their favourite 

Roald Dahl book character for the day.  We also have a 

visiting theatre company joining us to work with the lower 

school classes on a Dahl book. We are looking forward to an 

amazing day! 

Please do not hesitate to contact us should you have any 
questions, concerns or queries. We want to ensure your 
child is happy with us and will do our best to resolve any 
issues as quickly as possible. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mrs Wright, Headteacher 

Whatõs happening next weeké. 
 

Lunch Menu Week 2 

Monday 
Breakfast clubs:  
Montyôs Extra 
 
After school clubs:  
Start on Monday 16th September 
 
Tuesday 
Breakfast clubs:  
Montyôs Extra 
 
After school clubs:  
Military Club 

Wednesday 
Breakfast clubs:  
Montyôs Extra  

After school clubs:  
Start on Monday 16th September  

Thursday 
Breakfast clubs:  
Montyôs Extra 
 
After school clubs:  
Military Club 
 
Friday 
Breakfast clubs:  
Montyôs Extra 
 
After school clubs: 
Carol Gail School of Dance £2 
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School Uniform 

You can order new school uniform directly from Smarty Pants, our 
uniform supplier.  Please contact them directly on 01277 363275 
or online at: 

School Meals  

We are really pleased to offer delicious, nutritious and healthy meals on our school 
menu.  All our meals are home cooked and we try to use local suppliers for our fruit, 
vegetables and meat wherever possible.   

We encourage parents to pay for school meals online via SIMS Pay.  We will be sending 
you your log in details early next week.  Please do use this facility as it offers a safe and 
convenient payment method.  We can help you set up your account if you have any 
difficulties. 

Please remember to pay for school meals in advance. The school does not offer a credit 
facility. 

Children from years 3 and above are not entitled to Universal Free School Meals.  If you 
think that you are entitled to receive Free School Meals you should apply online as soon 
as possible.  Visit the Essex County Council website to make your application https://
www.essex.gov.uk/free-school-meals  

You can download a copy of our menu from our school website or pick up a copy from 
the school office. 

We are celebrating Roald Dahl Day on 13th September 

September is Roald Dahlôs birth month and this year on the 13th of September, a 
wonderful mixture of events will be taking place at Montgomery Junior School. If Roald 
Dahl were alive today, heôd be 102 this year. Thatôs a ripe old age, much older than 
Grandpa Joe, who was only ninety-six and a half! 

We are taking part in the Dahlicious Dress-up 
Day. We would like all our children to come to 
school dressed up as their favourite Roald Dahl 
character. It will be a fun day packed with 
learning and laughter to celebrate Roald Dahlôs 
amazing books.  

So, use your imagination and creativity to 
recreate your favourite Roald Dahl hero. 

New School Boilers 

You may have noticed lots of building work taking place over the 
summer holidays.  The school made a substantial financial 
contribution to this huge project to replace the school boilers, 
water tanks and school heaters.  Thanks to Essex County Council 
and our contractors for doing a fabulous job in keeping our school 
warm.   
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